WVSU Faculty Senate Executive Committee

February 24, 2006

1.  Call to Order.  The Executive Committee of the Faculty Senate was called to order at 1:00 pm on Friday, February 24, 2006 in 622 Wallace Hall.  Members present:  Dr. Tom Guetzloff, Dr. Jerry Levine–Chair, Mr. Tom McClure, Dr. Sundar Naga, Prof. Patricia Shafer, Dr. Chuck Smith, and Ms. Deborah Wells.  Prof. Edith Worrells was not present.  

2.  Approval of the Minutes.  P. Shafer moved and S. Naga seconded the motion to approve the minutes from the January 6th meeting.  The motion carried.  

3.  Approval of the Agenda.  Appointment of members to Budget Advisory Council sub-committees was added to Old Business.  P. Shafer moved and C. Smith seconded the motion to approve the agenda as amended.  The motion carried.

4.  Old Business  

A.  Faculty Senate Standing Committee for Financial Oversight.  The Chair distributed email responses from those who were queried about creating this new committee (see attached memo and email messages).  Some believe it’s not advisable to have the Vice President of Finance serve as the chair of the Budget Advisory Committee since he should be receiving information and advice from this group, rather than defending his own positions and decisions.  Some are also concerned that the BAC is mostly composed of administrators who have vested interests, and faculty members who do serve often cannot attend.  There has been no serious consideration of creative ways to increase revenues and the President’s plan is nothing more than a repackaging of BAC recommendations.  Others indicate that things were much worse in the past when the BAC was chaired by those with no background in finance.  Additionally there are signs that the President has been responding to the concerns surrounding the BAC.  The BAC is meeting more regularly and, for the first time, receiving relevant financial information.  One problem is that the BAC has not always been able to offer meaningful advice because they didn’t have the necessary information.  Some thought it was too early to create another committee and that we should wait and see how the BAC works in the next few months.  We also discussed recommending that the BAC be restructured.  C. Smith moved that the BAC be restructured by providing that the Committee elect its own chair, that the VP for Finance serve in an advisory capacity only, and that the members be elected by their various constituencies.  S. Naga seconded the motion.  After some further discussion the motion was defeated.  The Executive Committee will not bring a recommendation about this issue to the Senate at this time.  

B.  Budget Advisory Subcommittee Appointments.  J. Levine was asked to recommend two current faculty members of the BAC to serve on BAC Subcommittees.  This was done, though he did not bring it to the attention of the Executive Committee.  

C.  Ombudsman Office.  The need for this position was included in the recommendations of the ad hoc committee that investigated J. Richards’ concerns.  J. Levine will ask the Senate if they want an ad hoc committee to investigate the need for hiring an ombudsman.  

5.  New Business  

A.  Proposed Agenda for March 3rd Faculty Senate Meeting.  


1.  Call to Order


2.  Review of Minutes


3.  Review and Approval of the Agenda  


4.  Reports: 



a.  President Carter



b.  President Griffin



c.  Mr. B. Parker



d.  Dr. P. McCoy, Chair of the EPC



e.  Prof. P. Shafer, BOG and ACF



f.  Prof. E. Worrells, IBOA



g.  Standing Committee Reports:




Dr. C. Giles, Cultural Affairs and Educational Assemblies




Dr. C. Smith, Academic Appeals




Dr. M. Porter, Faculty Research and Development



h.  Dr. J. Spencer, report for ad hoc committee on language and guidelines for Promotion 


     and Tenure 


5.  Old Business 


a.  Ad hoc committee Recommendation for Ombudsman:  Dr. Levine



b.  ad hoc committee to study merit pay:  Dr. Levine



c.  Other old business


6.  New Business



a.  Proposed amendment to the bylaws:  Professor Shafer



b.  Other New Business


7.  Adjournment

B.  Merit Pay Study Committee.  At the January Faculty Senate meeting a motion was passed to create an ad hoc Committee to study how the merit pay plan and instruments were developed and implemented.  We suggested that several members from the initial Merit Pay Committee should be appointed, as well as some new members.  Since the last administration of merit pay was rushed, it might be better to evaluate the current one.  Or, the Committee might look at both administrations, as well as the merit proportions, and report in the Fall.  J. Levine will report about this committee during Old Business at the March Senate meeting.  

C.  Faculty Handbook.  R. Baker asked if a footnote on early tenure had been removed from the Handbook (see email message attached).  T. Guetzloff moved and S. Naga seconded a motion to restore the original footnote.  The motion was subsequently withdrawn and T. Guetzloff made a new motion to have P. Shafer consult recent copies of the Handbook to see what has actually occurred.  S. Naga seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  

D.  Deceased Faculty Members.  Since there have been several deaths recently, we discussed the question of what the Senate might do to recognize the contributions of deceased faculty members.  This issue also came up during the December Senate meeting but no action was taken.  We thought that perhaps we could do some sort of recognition in General Faculty meetings, similar to the one done for C. Campbell during his bout with cancer.  Someone who knew the person well could write a paragraph on their contribution to the institution.  P. Shafer will draft an amendment to the bylaws to recognize faculty who died during the previous year.  This will be put on the March Senate agenda.  

E.  Senate Standing Committee Elections.  All committees are elected in August except for Program Review, which must get its work done earlier.  Although replacement members to the Promotion and Tenure Committee were appointed too late this year to assist the Committee, P & T members don’t need to be elected in the spring.  No action was taken on this.

F.  Question from J. Richards.  J. Richards sent J. Levine an email message about a motion at the last Senate meeting which requested that the VPAA comment on plans for the Sociology Department (see attached email message).  Vice President Cooper declined to respond at the time, but perhaps would be willing to now.  P. Shafer moved, and C. Smith seconded a motion, that Dr. Cooper be asked to respond to this in the April or May Senate meeting.  The motion carried.   

G.  Senate Elections.  T. Guetzloff will see who’s up for reelection and ask the various deans to include Senate elections at upcoming department meetings.  D. Wells has been appointed Interim Director of the Library.  Since administrative personnel are not eligible for election to the Senate, T. Guetzloff moved and C. Smith seconded the motion, that the Executive Committee recognizes her legitimacy to serve as Senator.  

VI.  Adjournment.  C. Smith moved and T. Guetzloff seconded the motion to adjourn.  The motion carried.  

Next meeting:  Friday, March 31, 2006 at 1:00 pm in 622 Wallace Hall

Submitted by

Tom McClure, Secretary

1
1

